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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to the festive edition of WeLink. There has been a lot going on since the last  
edition ï not just in the world of politics! We have held Learning Review Day ï the review of 
which I shall write about in January. Our school production We Will Rock You ran for three 
nights; the cast were wonderful and we thank our drama, music, technical and admin 
teams for putting on a brilliant performance. On Friday Year 7 visited the Pantomime ï an  
important element in building cultural capital! We were also visited by detention team 
Chase, Jasper and Rosie. Our furry friends went in every class, met every student and  
criss-crossed cupboards, lockers and toilets. Assistant Head, Mr Ballantyne who  
accompanied one team put on 8000 steps! Nothing was found. We shall repeat the  
exercise sometime in the year to support our effort to keep the school drugs free. 

This week our festivities continue with our Celebration of Success when our recently  
released Year 13s return for an informal gathering to meet up with each other and their old 
teachers and share stories of life post Willink. We also hold our Christmas Carol Service at 
St Maryôs Burghfield on Wednesday and our Senior Citizens Concert on Thursday. 

As is normal there are some staff changes at the end of term: Mrs Collen is leaving  
teaching to join the education wing of the Berkshire Fire & Rescue Service whilst Mr Price 
leaving us as Head of Computing to lead Leighton Park Schoolôs computing department. 
We thank them for their services and wish them all the very best for the future. Fortunately, 
have  
secured replacements for their roles for January ï probably the worst time to recruit. We 
are also delighted to announce that we have permanently appointed Mrs Fiorin as our  
Finance Manager having overseen that role since Mrs Adye left in November. This means 
we shall be looking to appoint a Finance Officer ï full details are on the schoolôs website. 

Finally, please remember that school closes at 12.40pm on Friday. I would like to take this 
opportunity to wish you a peaceful Christmas and look forward to welcoming students back 
to school on Monday 6

th
 January 2020. 

 
 
 
Mr P Fry, Head 
 

http://www.willinkschool.org.uk
http://www.willinkschool.org.uk/Our-School/Vacancies/


It was great to catch up with our 2019 year 13 leavers yesterday, celebrating their   

academic achievements with them as they received their A - Level certificates.  

Particular congratulations to Matt  who was awarded the Outstanding Achievement at  

A - Level Trophy for the schools highest A - Level results with A*A*A*. 

Students were excited to discuss their first term at University, apprenticeship placements 

and the world of work! With our students taking up a wide variety of degree courses such 

as Mathematics, Computer Science, Chemistry, Psychology and History to name but a  

few, as well as working towards exams in their apprenticeships, it was good to see their 

enthusiasm for learning continues. 

Tales of social and sporting events were shared, with students keen to show 

their enjoyment of taking the next step in education or employment. 

We wish the class of 2019 all the best for the future and welcome them to come back  

and visit us at anytime. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Mr M Leach, Head of Sixth Form 



 

When taking part in a production you need to be ready to work hard, but the hard work you 
do is always very fun and pays off tenfold in the end. This production was no different, it 
was really brilliant and every moment of rehearsal was filled with happiness, excitement 
and a want for betterment, this meant we all worked even harder to give the best  
performance we could and we succeeded in doing so, We Will Rock You was fantastic and 
to be part of it was an amazing experience. Taking part in We Will Rock You gave the 
whole cast a brilliant experience and we all had lots of fun in rehearsals and when we 
reached the final nights of the long process we succeeded in making a piece we could all 
be proud of. Everyone gained something from the play and although there were minor  
hiccups (as there is in any large project) we all pulled through as a team and had so much 
fun, so much so that the whole cast felt sad on the final night as we had all invested so 
much into this wonderful production that we all knew we were going to miss it. It was a truly 
wonderful show with an incredible cast and crew and many of us are already looking  
forward to the next production!          
       

 

Tom, year 12 


